
 

25th October 2019 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

School Uniform 

Thank you for your continued support of the school and its policies. We feel consistency 
is critical to achieve for all of our students.  We have high expectations of our students 
when it comes to their personal appearance and I am pleased to say that the vast 
majority are very smartly dressed and wear their uniform with pride. 

It is thanks to the support of our parents and carers that standards remain high and this is 
something regularly commented on by our visitors, other parents and members of the wider 
community. 

This letter is to remind our students and their family of the Ysgol Harri Tudur school uniform and what is 
and is not allowed. It is our intention to avoid unnecessary confrontations at the start of the next half term 
with students returning to school in November not dressed in accordance with school uniform policy. 

As a reminder to what is permitted, our current policy states; 

School shoes: Flat, plain black shoes and polishable (no logo). Trainers, canvas shoes, heeled 
shoes and boots are not permitted. VANS are also not permitted. 

School Uniform: Black blazer (compulsory)*, white shirt, tie and black full length trousers/knee 
length skirt.  

*Please also note that any student still wearing an alternative to the school blazer will have that 
item confiscated. This will then need to be collected by the parent/carer by appointment only. 

If a student’s appearance does not meet the expected standard, the school reserves the right to apply 
sanctions in line with our behaviour policy. Where appropriate, a student who is not wearing the correct 
uniform will be asked to contact home to arrange for the correct item to be brought in, wear a replacement 
item provided by the school until the end of that day and/or receive a lunchtime detention. 

We are very proud of our changing school and of our pupils and students. We believe that high 
standards of uniform, behaviour, being properly equipped and attending regularly give each and 
every one of our pupils the very best chance of learning well and achieving their very best.  

Thank you for your continued support  

Yours faithfully, 

 

Mr A. Barlow 
Deputy Headteacher  
 


